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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE HELD AT COUNTY HALL, CHELMSFORD ON 23 MARCH 2009
Membership

	*
	K Bobbin (vice L J Double)
	*
	M J Page

	*
	A H Clover (vice Mrs I Pummell)
	*
	JW Pike

	*
	W J C Dick
	*
	D W Morris

	*
	C W Finn
	
	P J Oxley

	
	A M Hedley
	*
	T C Smith-Hughes (Vice-Chairman)

	*
	P L Kirkman (Chairman)
	*
	Mrs M J Webster


(* present)
The following officers were present in support throughout the meeting:

Hannah Cleary – Governance Officer

Colin Ismay - Governance Manager

18.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Councillors A M Hedley and P J Oxley and from Councillor Mrs I Pummell with Councillor A H Clover as her substitute.  
19.
Minutes

The minutes of the meeting of the Executive Scrutiny Committee held on 24 February 2009 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
20.
Report of outcome of any call-ins made since the last meeting
The Committee considered report ES007/09 by the Governance Manager and noted that the call-in relating to the Increase of weekly licence fees and water charge for County Council run Gypsy/Traveller sites had an informal meeting arranged for the 25 March.   
21.
Review of Committee’s own process for scrutinising the budget
The Committee considered report ES/008/09 by the Governance Manager.  The Committee heard that the monthly meetings taking place between Councillor Candy, Cabinet Member for Finance and Change Management and the group spokesmen (Councillors Dick, Kirkman and Smith-Hughes) were proving useful. Councillor Dick commented that the scrutiny of individual service budgets through the invitation of the Finance Heads of Service to Committee meetings had been effective, as it gave an opportunity to address budget issues one at a time. 
Councillor Smith-Hughes raised the issue of reviewing the amount of debt being written off in the budget, and how these debts are monitored whilst being accrued. Councillor Dick offered to share the findings of the Community Wellbeing and Older Persons Scrutiny Committee who would be shortly undertaking a review into debt recovery and non payment of invoices for the Adult Social Care Directorate.
22.
Review of the Committee’s protocol for dealing with call-ins
The Committee considered and agreed report ES/009/09 by the Governance Manager. 

23.
Evaluation of the effectiveness of the Council’s formal Partnership arrangements
The Committee considered report ES/010/09 by the Governance Manager and indicated their desire to hone in on one Partnership for a Scrutiny Review. Suggested Partnerships to be considered for this review were the voluntary and health sectors. It was agreed that this review be postponed until after the election due to time constraints. 

24.
Date and time of next meeting

The next ordinary meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 28 April 2009 at 10am in Committee Room 2. 
Chairman

28 July 2009

